
LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT:
Well, hello fellow members, friends, and volunteers. The year 2020 is 
off and running. I would like to start by saying  “Thank You” for your 
support! We are happy to report that the Silver Center is doing well. 
The Silver Center has the opportunity to further our commitments to 
our community working with the Veterans office next-door, as their 
ever growing needs expand, and we are looking forward to many more 
great years with them. As we all know they provide a great service to 
our community. 

As always, the month of February is filled with tons of activities  and 
opportunities to volunteer. We are also trying to plan for a  number of 
fundraisers and would love to have your input, ideas, and willingness 
to volunteer. 

I pray you all have a great month and until I see you again God BIess 
you all.

Thank you,
Danny Gonzales
Board President

“Dear Children, let us not love with words or
speech but with actions and in truth.”

I John 3:18
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HELLO FROM THE FRONT DESK....
Yahoo! It’s February and Pam and I are going on a short 
tropical vacation to renew ourselves so we can come back 
happy, healthy, and rested. The Center will remain open 
with our excellent staff helping you in every way so you can 
also have a joyous week. Our cook, Pamela Byrd and helper 
Elyzabeth, will do their very best to keep up the delicious 
food while Bill & Yancey keep the doors open and closing 
on time. The show must go on!!!

We have some new talent (and some tried and true talent) 
for our dances this month. 2/7 WRANGLER COUNTRY, 
2/14 LONE STAR PICKERZ, 2/21 COUNTRYMEN, 
& 2/28 GOOD OLE BOYS will be here to entertain you 
until 11PM every Friday night. Our doors are open at 6:30 
and the music starts at 7:30PM. Y’all asked for some NEW 
BANDS… and we had Bill go search some out. So, now we 
need for you to come on out and enjoy them. Do you have a 
favorite song that you want to hear? Don’t be shy! 
REQUEST IT! Let us know what you think… & let the 
band know what you think!

Valentine’s Day is on a Friday this month. We have a new 
band (for us) here that night. Talk to a friend, a neighbor, or 
your sweetie and come out and enjoy the music of the Lone 
Star Pickerz, February 14th at 7:30. We will have some fun 
door-prizes for you that evening too.

We have 3 Lunch & Learns back this month. Please check 
your calendar and come out and support our sponsors on 
the 18th, 20th, and the 25th (but remember you need to 
RSVP because their seating is limited to a certain number 
that they can allow).

Is your membership up to date? Most people don’t remem-
ber we have yearly dues. Please check to see if you need to 
renew so you keep getting your newsletters.

Next month we will stop sending them out to folks who 
are not current in an effort to save some postage. It’s simple 
to renew. Let us know if you’ve moved or not and drop off 
your $40. We want to have YOU as a member.

Mahjongg anyone? The Zonta club is hosting their fund-
raiser here in February by holding a Mahjongg tournament! 
This tournament, through the Zonta Club, is a wonderful 
way to help others and have a great time doing it.

We love you and appreciate you. Please come and visit us 
here at the Silver Center soon.

- Glenda
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February Word Scramble
YPSO _ _ _ __ _ _ _

ELSAK _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _
SGLKGSNAIAIL
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
NOKIGNOEL _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

USHSCS _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _

NAVTLEINE _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

BMANEUL _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _

ZHISATC  _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _

“Volunteering is the ultimate 
exercise in democracy. You 
vote in elections once a year, 
but when you volunteer, you 
vote every day about the kind 
of community you want to live 
in.”  - Unknown

Please call Pam Davis to volunteer a couple of 
hours of your time around the Center. Your 
greatness is not what you have, it’s what you give.

Volunteer Hours for December, 2019 --- 560.5

WELLMED will be sponsoring another BINGO opportunity on Friday, December 20 at 
1:00 pm. REMEMBER: WELLMED BINGO is every 3rd Friday through December.

Come join us for an afternoon of fun and bring a friend!
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Our Friday Night Dances are really a lot of fun and a wonderful opportunity to mingle with friends and dance
the night away. The bands are top notch, so if you don’t care to dance, just come to listen to the music.

PLEASE NOTE: The doors open at 6:30 pm. BYOB is no longer permitted due to insurance exclusions.
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“If your birthday is this month, come by the 
business office and pick up your free lunch coupon. 

Come and enjoy a hot and delicious lunch on us! 
If your birthday did not make it on our list, please 

come by so we can update your membership.”

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

Beverly Wescott           2/2
Robert Kellner             2/3
Philip Whisnand         2/3
Theodore Barrientos 2/8
Brenda Bloch                2/8
Sandra Foss                   2/9
Normale Reece            2/9
Karen Jewand             2/14
Dana Malaer               2/15
Dean Webb                 2/16
Clara Orbeck             2/18
Laverne Roskydal     2/20
Ann Hodges               2/26
Lynnette Jackson      2/26
Vee Ridgeway            2/27

STAY ACTIVE WITH TAI CHI
Many older adults are looking for a gentle, 
low-impact exercise program that helps 
them stay active and improves muscle 
strength, flexibility and balance. 
TAI CHI fits the bill!

The benefits include, but are not limited to, 
helping with arthritis pain, reducing blood 
pressure, reducing stress and depression, 
menopausalwomen. Tai Chi is a phenomenal 
exercise, and it all started with the ancient 
Chinese!

Join us at the Silver Center on Mondays at 
9:00 am. It is only $1.00 per class.
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Tres Hewell Mortuary, Inc.
Family Owned and Operated

Tres Hewell, President

P.O. Box 820
165 Tor Drive
Seguin, Texas 78156

Phone (830) 549-5912
Fax (830) 549-5918
Cell (830) 660-5809

www.treshewell.com

MEMORIALS
*** Note that any memorials 
received after we go to press will be 
in the next month’s newsletter.

In Memory of: Erno Huebinger
  By: Richard and Hazel King

In Memory of: Evelyn “Mousie” Haese
By: Glenda Layton Brandis  Smoland and Family

           Billy Haese Mr. and Mrs. Garrett Layton
           Sharee Layton Mr. and Mrs. Will Layton
           Bill, Pam and Kristopher Davis

In Memory of: Mildred Deiker
By: Myrtle Huebinger

In Memory of: Robert Rios
                             Don Effenberger
                             Eldon Simons

By: Brenda Engelmann

On Friday, February 7, 2020 
starting at 1:00 pm, you are in-
vited to join us to celebrate our 
February birthdays with gifts, 
cake, and BINGO. Heart to Heart 
Hospice and Abiding Home 
Health are sponsoring this special, 
fun event. We have a lot of fun, so 
join us for our February HAPPY 
BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION!
All members are invited, (it doesn’t have to be your
birthday) but consider bringing a friend or two!

BIRTHDAY BINGO

Are you looking for 
a hot ,fresh, well 
balanced meal? The 
Silver Center serves 
a delicious lunch 

from 11 am to 1 pm 
Monday through Friday, and the prices are great! 
Everyday something new is served such as Chick-
ent Enchiladas, Meatloaf, Fish and Shrimp, and 
Salisbury Steak. With the entree you get two sides, 
a salad, roll,dessert and brewed tea or coffee. You 
can’t beat that! Us at the Silver Center for a 
yummy lunch and some great fellowship!

Memorial in Honor of:

Send Acknowledement to
Name:
Address:
City:
State/Zip:
Memorial From:
Name:
Address:
City:
State/Zip:

Thank you for the remembrance
The Silver Center

510 E. Court • Seguin, Texas 78155
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FIND YOUR NAME
A member’s scrambled name is in the 
newsletter each month. If it is your name, call
the Silver Center at 303-6612 and receive a 
free coupon of your choice.

NYLN TMCLHAERP

 Yoga Class will meet in 
Ezell room every Tuesday
and Friday at 9:00. Come 
join friends for an exciting 
stretching of body, mind, 
and soul.

 
Yoga does more than burn calories 
and tone muscles. Yoga is a total 
mind-body workout that combines 
strengthening and stretching poses 
with deep breathing relaxation.
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Here are the Rules:
 1. You will need to be part of a group or start a new group or have a new table with a standing group. If you don’t know
      if there is a group playing “YOUR” game, call the center and get connected with others that might also be looking for an       
      open group.
 2.  When you call (830-303-6612) to reserve your space, give a head count of the people in your party so that a table can 
       be set up for your group.
 3.  Call by Thursday, February 6 to reserve your spot!
 4.  Bring your own cards, game pieces, or whatever you need for your game.
 5.  Bunco, Bridge, Poker, Mahjongg, Pinochle, or any other game is okay by us.
 6.  Please tidy up your own area before you leave at 8:30 p.m.

 Sound like fun? Well, it is and it is also a wonderful time to play and relax with your family and friends. Please join us 
 and don’t forget to call for your reservation!  

Anyone interested in beginning or joining a group to play “Pegs & Joker”,
Board game, please contact Ann or Lee White - 713-818-4621. Beginners absolutely welcome!
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FACTS OF LIFE

I try not to repeat my jokes, but a friend brought me a newspaper clipping that was too cute, and everyone had a 
good laugh about it --- maybe you won’t remember either. 

 Earl and Nancy, a couple in their senior years, were sitting on the couch. Nancy reached over and grabbed 
Earl’s hand and asked, “Do you remember how we used to sit and hold hands?” “Oh yes,” replied Earl. Nancy 
continued, “And then you would reach over and give me a peck on the cheek. And then you would reach over and 
nibble on the back of my neck?” “Oh yes,” replied Earl as he started to get up. “Where are you going, Earl” “To get 
my teeth!”

GONE FISHING

A Priest, a Rabbi, and a Baptist preacher decided to go fishing. They rented a boat and went out a ways on the lake 
and anchored the boat to enjoy the afternoon. The fish were biting and they were having a good fishing day! Then 
the Priest decided he needed a bathroom break. He steps out of the boat and “walks on water” to the shore. The 
Rabbi decided to take his turn and walked to the shore. When he returned, the Baptist preacher took his turn as well. 
But when he stepped out into the water, he sank to the bottom. The other two looked at each other and said, “We 
forgot to tell him where the rocks were on the other side of the boat”

RELIGIOUS BUMPER STICKER

The other day I went to the religious bookstore where I bought a bumper sticker for my old Dodge, that read, 
“Honk if you really love Jesus.” I put it on the back bumper of my car, and I am really glad I did. What an uplifting 
experience followed!

I was stopped at the light of a busy intersection…I got lost in my thoughts about the Lord, and I didn’t notice 
the light had changed. The bumper sticker really worked! I found lots of people who love Jesus. Why, the guy behind 
me began to honk like crazy! He must really love the Lord because pretty soon he leaned out the window and yelled, 
“Jesus Christ!” as loud as he could. Why, it was like a football game with him shouting, “Go Jesus Christ, Go!” Ev-
eryone else started honking too, so I leaned out the window and waved and smiled to all those loving people. There 
must have been a guy from Florida back there because I heard him say something about a sunny beach, and I saw 
him waving in a funny way with only his middle finger stuck up in the air.

I recently asked my two grandsons what that meant. They kinda squirmed, looked at 
each other, giggled, and told me that it was the Hawaiian Good Luck sign, so I leaned out the 
window and gave him the good luck sign back.

A couple of the people were so caught up in the joy of the moment that they got out of 
their cars and were walking towards me. I bet they wanted to pray, but just then I noticed the 
light had changed, so I stepped on the gas. It’s a good thing I did, because I was the only car to 
get across the intersection. I looked back at them standing there. I leaned out the window, gave 
them a big smile, and held up the Hawaiian Good Luck sign as I drove away. Praise the Lord 
for such wonderful folks! 

Why don’t pirates take a shower before they walk the plank? They just “Wash Up” on 
the shore!

A smile is truly the best thing you can put on your face!

TICKLE YOUR FUNNY BONE!
Submitted by Velma Buie
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Volunteering:
 As your Volunteer Coordinator, it is a new year and I have pondered the question of volunteering for
several weeks. We here at the Silver Center have many, many needs that a volunteer could do. I treasure each of the 
men and women who volunteer their time to this center.
 You might ask yourself: Is volunteering a good deal, a burden, or just a thorn in your side. Helping others is 
not a burden. Volunteering is a way to brighten other’s lives and bring a feeling of satisfaction upon yourself. Acts of 
kindness towards others as a community encourages and influences others to pursue volunteering. Obviously, the 
people helped, benefit but the volunteer receives a feeling of fulfillment for themselves.
 Making a difference in one person’s life is not changing the world; many have been helped and many 
continue to help. This is what truly matters. Your involvement makes you become a more valuable citizen while 
setting a good example for younger generations. Beyond a doubt, volunteering benefits all who are involved. 
 Glenda and I are told daily, “You need to slow down,” “You look so tired,” “You need to get some rest.” Yes, we 
might be all of that...but, if we have events, whether they are community based, memorials, weddings, dances, 
birthday parties, and yes even funerals, and we have no volunteers, we must do the work ourselves to “help” those 
who wanted the Silver Center as their venue. From January 2019 to December 2019, Glenda and I “volunteered” a 
total of 2,604 hours. These are donated volunteer hours.
 We sure could use your help. There are 365 days in a year, 24 hours in a day, for a total of 8,760 hours 
in a year for you to volunteer. On a smaller scale, an average month has 30 days or 720 hours that one could dedicate 
to volunteering. People volunteer for a wide variety of reasons, especially wanting to help others. Some people are 
uncomfortable with the notion that a volunteer benefits from doing volunteer work. We have heard a gamut of 
excuses for why folks do not volunteer. Traditionally, volunteer work is seen as a form of charity, based on 
unselfishness, generosity, and compassion. The best volunteer does have the desire to serve others, but this does not 
exclude other motivations as well. 
 Do you need to change your thoughts about volunteering? Something you do for people who are not as 
fortunate as you...to...thinking of it as an exchange. Consider that most people find themselves in need at some point 
in their lives. So today, you may be the person with the ability to help, but tomorrow you may be the recipient of 
someone’s volunteer efforts. Don’t you hope there will be a volunteer when you need them? Pay it forward!
 I implore each of you to consider donating one, two, or more hours of your time each week or month.We 
have positions as cash sales for lunches, dances, and bar, silverware wrapping, laundry, newsletter folding, minor 
maintenance jobs, such as painting, servers/helpers for filling glasses, and many other positions not written here. A 
“perk” when one volunteers is a meal during lunch. Will you make that call to the Center today 
(830-303-6612) and Volunteer, or are you going to continue sitting by waiting for others to do 
your bidding?
LET US ALL WORK TOGETHER FOR A BETTER TOMORROW!

Pam Davis
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GRMC Named America’s Best Hospitals for Patient Safety

 Guadalupe Regional Medical Center (GRMC) receives the 2020 Women’s Choice Award as one of
America’s Best Hospitals for Patient Safety. This award recognizes safe surgery practices and lower rates
for complications and infections.
 Guadalupe Regional Medical Center has been named one of America’s Best Hospitals for Patient 
Safety by the Women’s Choice Award®, America’s trusted referral source for the best in healthcare. The 
award signifies that GRMC is in the top 8% of 4,814 U.S. hospitals for patient safety; specifically GRMC 
falls into the top 4% of U.S. hospitals for patient safety.
 “This national recognition from the Women’s Choice Award signifies that GRMC is one of 379 award
recipients representing the hospitals that have met the highest standards for patient safety in the U.S.
by the Women’s Choice Award”, said Robert Haynes, CEO for Guadalupe Regional Medical Center. “This
award confirms our testament to the high standard of care provided to patients every day by the staff at
GRMC and to our dedication in providing high-quality, safe care to every life we are privileged to touch.”
 To receive the award, hospitals must also use an Inpatient Safe Surgery Checklist to assess effective
communication and safe practices during three perioperative periods: prior to administration of
anesthesia; prior to skin incision; and prior to the patient leaving the operating room or procedural area.
“Very few hospitals can say they are the safest in the country, and by identifying those who are, the
Women’s Choice Award is helping the female consumer identify the hospitals in her area that are
dedicated to creating the safest patient experience,” said Delia Passi, Founder and CEO of the Women’s
Choice Award. “This recognition is critical for women as they make 80% of healthcare decisions and
need to know they are putting themselves—and their family members—in safe hands.”
 The methodology used to select GRMC as one of America’s Best Hospitals for Patient Safety is 
unique in that it evaluates 11 Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services’ (CMS) measures of infections 
and complications, Hospital Consumer Assessment of Healthcare Providers and Systems (HCAHPS) 
survey results along with primary research about women’s healthcare preferences. It is the only award 
recognizing excellence in patient safety based on robust criteria that consider patient satisfaction and
clinical excellence.
 Healthcare has made significant strides in patient safety in recent years. Hospital-acquired 
conditions declined 21% from 2010 to 2015, resulting in 125,000 fewer patient deaths according to a report 
from the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. Hospital-acquired conditions are conditions that 
a patient develops while in the hospital being treated for something else.

GRMC is proud of this recognition and happy that this will help patients - women and men alike
 
 – make smart healthcare choices. GRMC is a hospital dedicated to creating the safest patient 
experience possible and they are proud to take care of you now and well into the future. To learn more 
about the Women’s Choice Award and GRMC visit grmedcenter.com.
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NO SILVER CENTER OPRY FOR 
THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY!
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POSY
SLAKE

GALLIGASKINS
INGLENOOK

SCHUSS
VALENTINE
ALBUMEN
SCHATZI

FEBRUARY 
WORD SCRAMBLE

ANSWERS

Guadalupe County
Crime Stoppers

877.403.TIPS (8477)
www.gccsTIPS.org

Guadalupe County Crime Stoppers
P.O. Box 542

Seguin, Texas 78156-0542
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LUNCH AND LEARN
On Tuesday, February 18, at 12:00, Hacienda Oaks and Freedom Hospice will be 
sponsoring a discussion on “Sweet Ways to Love Your Heart.” Join us for a hot 
delicious lunch and a seat for this fun,informative presentation. Call 830-303-6612 
for reservations.
 On Thursday, February 20 at 12:00, Hope Hospice will be sponsoring a 
presentation on “Death and Dying.” Join us for a delicious lunch, a seat, and 
another informative topic. Call for reservations.
 On Tuesday, February 25 at noon, American Senior 
Benefits of Texas will have a presentation on “What Medicare 
Does Not Pay For.” Call 830-303-6612 for reservations for a hot 
lunch and a seat!
AACOG BENEFITS COUNSELING
Join Joyce for a personal counseling session on Feb 21th 
between 10AM-3PM. Call to set up the time best for you. You 
will be able to discuss benefits that might be available to you to 
see if you will qualify.
 You can get assistance on filling out and submitting 
forms. Discuss Medicare, Medicaid, Long term insurance, Low 
income subsidy, and/or nutrition assistance. Do you need a ride 
to the Silver Center? For this counseling or to join us for a 
nutritious hot lunch? Do you need a ride getting to a doctor’s appointment? AACOG 
can help. Call 1-866-889-7433 for transportation information. Come to the Silver Cen-
ter and talk to Joyce.
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